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Date: October 29, 2021 

To: Matagorda Bay Mitigation Trust 
From: Rosario Martinez 
RE: Matagorda Island Shoreline Protection (CBBEP Project 1932) 

 

Matagorda Island Shoreline Protection Current Activities: 

A call took place via Webex on September 14, 2021 to discuss the status of the project.  
HDR (Project Engineer) recommended limiting the scope for the 2022 non-wintering 
season for whooping cranes (May 1 – October 30) to repairs to B-SR-1 at Little Brundrett 
Lake.  The recommendation was based on the current availability of fill material and the 
anticipated length of construction.  ANWR staff agreed with the recommendation to focus 
construction at Little Brundrett Lake in 2022.   

A work order with HDR and the CBBEP was executed on October 13, 2021 to include additional 
topographic and bathymetric surveying at B-SR-1.  This data will provide updated elevations 
that will be used to establish volumes for berm replacement and revetment.  Construction 
drawings will also be updated to show new survey data and conditions at the project site. 
Additional volume calculations will be performed, and the drawings, specifications, and contract 
documents will be finalized.  The survey is anticipated to take place the second week 
of November 2021.  Construction should begin in April 2022. 


